
 

St. Anne’s C.E. (VC) Primary School 

“Making Learning a Life Long Friend” 

28th March, 2018 

FOR THE ATTENTION OF THE PERSON WITH PARENTAL RESPONSIBILITY 

RE ; SCHOOL UNIFORM 

 

After consultation with the School Council, Parent Forum and School Governors,                  

St. Anne’s C.E. Primary School have decided to introduce school ties for Key Stage 2 (Years 

3-6) from the start of the new academic year, September 2018.   

 

The school have decided to purchase the school ties for Key Stage 2 to minimise the cost to 

parents. The ties will be clip-on ties for ease of changing during P.E. days. The ties must be 

worn to school every day. 

 

Therefore, it is more appropriate that children wear red V-neck sweatshirts (or cardigans) 

to school from September. We are aware some parents might have already purchased    

round-neck sweatshirts or be using brothers or sisters sweatshirts.  As a result, for the 

academic year 2018-19 round-neck sweatshirts will still be permitted before being phased 

out completely by September 2019.  

 

Children will also be required to wear white collared shirts. Polo shirts will not be permitted. 

The school uniform will be as follows: 

 

 Red V-neck sweatshirt / cardigan 

 Black or grey trousers / skirt / pinafore dress 

 White collared shirt 

 Sensible black shoes 

 

In the summer, a red/white gingham dress (without tie) or short grey / black trousers may 

be worn. 

 

As a reminder P.E. uniform consists of the following: 

 

 White polo shirt 

 Dark shorts 

 Pumps 

 Tracksuit (outdoor P.E.) 

 Trainers (outdoor P.E.) 

 P.E. kits must be in school every day 

 

Children should also have long hair tied back and children must ensure that bows in hair are 

small and not large. 



Whilst the wearing of jewellery is discouraged, earrings (small, plain stud only) are 

permitted; however children should be able to remove them themselves. If your child is 

considering having their ears pierced this should be done over the summer holidays to 

minimise disruption to P.E. lessons. Plasters are not allowed to cover the stud. 

 

School sweatshirts, cardigans and polo shirts (P.E.) are available embroidered from Motif 

Marketing shop in Milton. We are also looking at giving parents the option of purchasing 

embroidered uniform through Tesco too. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Mr. E. Hobson 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

St Anne’s C.E (V.C.) Primary School, Brown Edge, Stoke on Trent, Staffordshire ST6 8TA 
Telephone Number: 01782 503102 

headteacher@st-annes-brownedge.staffs.sch.uk 
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